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By Jackie Burhans
The Monument Academy (MA) school board met June 9 
to recognize outgoing board members, swear in incoming 
members, and appropriate $450,000 to a Potential Bonus 
Endowment Fund. 

Recognition and oath for board members
Board member Sonya Camarco presented Jason Castro 
with a plaque in recognition of his three years of service 
on the board. Mario Ciabarra, who also concluded his ser-
vice with the board, was absent. Board member Jason Cas-
tro administered the oath of office to new board members 
Patrick Hall and Matthew Dunston who will take office at 
the July meeting. Castro asked Camarco to chair the nomi-
nating committee and asked board members Andy Gifford 
and Julie Galusky to be members of the committee. The 
nominating committee was directed to meet before the 
next board meeting member to propose officers for next 
year as well as make recommendations for board commit-
tees and assignments. Since three board members will be 
meeting it must be an open meeting, although they are not 
required to post it. 
Potential teacher bonus fund appropriated

In a discussion of the motion to revise the 2015-16 ap-
propriation, Camarco noted that Colorado Statute 22-44-
106(2) states that general expenses plus reserves cannot 
equal more than 15 percent of the budget. She noted that 
MA needed to appropriate (though not necessarily spend) 
about $450,000 for budgeting items as a contingency. The 
appropriation would be used for potential bonuses for 
teachers in the form of a segregated endowment. Per the 
board documents, this money could be used for general 
fund expenses in the event of a 7 percent decrease in stu-
dents, per pupil revenue, or capital construction funds and 
may be used as performance-based bonuses as deemed ap-

propriate by the administration. This type of appropriation 
will have to happen each year depending on the state of the 
budget. The MA board unanimously approved this motion. 

The next line item was to amend the 2016-17 budget 
from April to reflect the appropriation change. This mo-
tion was also unanimously approved. 

Board report highlights
•	 The assessment report will be ready for the board in 

time for the July meeting and will be put on the web-
site.

•	 Teacher turnover rate was 17.85 percent, which was 
higher than previous year’s rate of 13 percent but is 

Monument Hill  
Farmers Market  

             Every Saturday  
               8 am-2 pm 
 

Next to the park in front of the D-38 
Administration Building, 2nd & Jefferson St.  

in Downtown Monument. Park in the Grace Best 
parking lot or the Catholic Church parking lot. 

Playground for the kids!  
Palisade Cherries and more  

Produce Vendors than ever before! 
For information, call 592-9420. 

Powers Pet Porters 
Loving, Customized Pet Care 

Serving the Tri-Lakes area 
 

• Loving care for pets in your home 
• Home visits/overnight stays/dog walking 
• Special needs/meds 
• Services customized to your pet’s needs 

 

Joan Powers  (719) 641-6017   
www.powerspetporters.com 

Gophers, Moles and Voles-Oh My!  
 

We will get rid  
of burrowing  
rodents from 
your yard. 
 

No poison 
baits, no 
exploding 
bombs, no 
traps. 

 

Gophers B-Gone 

(719) 475-8600 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

719-481-4360 ~ http://ppra.biz ~ ride@ppra.biz 

HORSEBACK RIDING INSTRUCTION 
RAPTOR RIDGE RANCH 

 

 

    Lessons 
*Year Round 
*Group, Private 
*Ages 7 - Adult 
*Western, English   
        *Dressage

*CHA Certified* 
Instructor 

*Riding Lessons 
*Horse Training 
*Show Team 
*Indoor Arena  

Above: At the Monument Academy School Board 
meeting on June 9, the board recognized the 
services of outgoing board member Jason Castro. 

Left: New Monument Academy school board 
members Patrick Hall, left, and Matthew Dunston, 
right, are sworn in. Photos by Jackie Burhans.

Are there ever times when the food 
for you and your family just isn’t 

enough but there isn’t any  
money to buy more?  
 

If so, you may be eligible for SNAP Benefits! 
 

• Save money  
• Eat better 
• Increase access to food 
• Live healthier 
• Reduce stress 
• And more! 

Special thanks to Kaiser Permanente for sponsoring this outreach.  

Call your Tri-Lakes Cares Case Manager today! 
• Last Names A-L: 719-481-4864 x102 
• Last Names M-Z: 719-481-4864 x112 
If you are not a client, call today to enroll! 

 

 VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

 July 11-15, 2016 
 9:00 a.m.—12:00 noon daily 

 No Cost / K-6th Grades 

Monument Community  
Presbyterian Church 

238 Third St., Monument, CO 

Register at www.mcpcusa.org or 
call (719) 481-3902 

FINDING TRUTH BELOW  

THE SURFACE 

Psalm 139:23-24 

Monument Academy School Board, June 9

Board welcomes new members, 
appropriates excess funds to potential 

teacher bonus fund


